

GEORGIANA MOLLOY ANGLICAN SCHOOL BUSSELTON WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Thursday, 1 February, 2018

TO: YEAR 7-12 STUDENTS AND PARENTS/GUARDIANS

Interhouse Swimming Carnival (Years 7 – 12) 21st of February 2018

The Interhouse Swimming Carnival is to be a fun event for everyone - students, parents and staff. It is a calendared event and all students are expected to attend. If for any reason a student cannot attend, a written note will be required for their Home Room teacher. On arrival at school students will proceed to their Home Room for a team meeting and then board the buses for transportation to the Leisure Centre. Please note there will be a return bus to the school at the end of the Carnival.

The Carnival will commence at 9:15am and will finish at approximately 2:30pm. This year we will have electronic timing on each of the lanes. An events program with participating students will be posted on the School website by Monday 19th of February, for parents to know the approximate time their child will be swimming. Students will need to bring their bathers (one piece for girls and board shorts for boys), rashie, sunscreen, a towel, enough food and water for the whole day and wear their school house t-shirt or physical education uniform. The GMAS Swimming Club will be selling food items and drinks throughout the day. Students are NOT allowed to use the Leisure Centre Café or vending machines.

ACC Interschool Swimming Carnival - Monday 19th March

Following the Interhouse Carnival, a Year 7 -12 squad will be selected to compete in the ACC carnival. These students will be expected to attend training sessions at the Leisure Centre in preparation for the Carnival. They will be advised about the training sessions.

Students from Years 7-12 who represent GMAS at the ACC Interschool Carnival will need to wear the school bathers and physical education shorts (Teal school shirts will be provided if your child does not have one), to and from the venue.

Permission Forms

Each student is required to return the attached permission form, which will be used for the Interhouse Carnival. The cost of the carnival will be \$6.50 and is to be billed to your school account.

This permission form needs to be signed and returned to your child's Physical Education teacher at their very next class or for Years 11 and 12 to their Home Room teacher.

If any parents are able to assist with the swimming carnival, such as timing or marshalling, please indicate on the return permission form or email me at rvo@gmas.wa.edu.au. All parents/guardians are encouraged to attend and give your child and the school your support. Please don't hesitate to contact me at school if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely

Robyn Vogel Head of Physical Education